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Dear parents and carers,
The Newsletter is being shared slightly later than usual this week after we attended
the F1 in Schools UK Finals in Leeds on Saturday. I wanted to share the news of this
prestigious event that our pupils have worked so hard in and you can find out more
later in the Newsletter. Pupils enjoyed spending time in their new classes on Thursday
and we look forward to the second transition day on Thursday 6th July. We are also
holding our pre-loved uniform sale on this day too on the school yard at home time.
As we come towards the end of the school year, we begin to think of our priorities for
the new school year and will be sharing a survey shortly to gauge your thoughts on
the ongoing development of the school and to explore how we can further work more
closely moving forward. Thank you for your continued support of the school and the
staff, it really does mean an awful lot to us all at school.

Diolch, Mr Hatwood.
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Sports Day 2023
Sports Day takes place this year on Tuesday 11th July 
2023. The timings for the classes can be found below:

* Nursery & Reception - 9.30am - 10.30am
* Year 1 & 2 - 11am - 12noon
* Year 3 & 4 - 1pm- 2pm
* Year 5 & 6 - 2pm - 3pm

If you are staying for multiple races across classes, you
will need to leave the site and then re-enter for later
sessions for safeguarding reasons. Please do bring a
chair or blanket along if you would like to sit down to
spectate. There will be no afternoon Nursery on this
date and Nursery pupils are to attend in the morning.

School Meals – Parent Pay
We have seen a big increase in the number of pupils
accessing school meals over recent weeks which we are
pleased about. Unfortunately, we have also seen an
increase in parents and carers not ordering meals on
Parent Pay.
All pupils accessing school meals, be them free school
meals or paid for, are required to have their meal
ordered on Parent Pay. Meals can be booked up to two
weeks in advance and up to 8am on the day that the
meal is due to be taken.
It is currently planned that all full-time pupils from
Reception to Year 6 will be able to access a free school
meal from September 2023. We will keep you updated
as further information on this is received.

Times Table Rock Stars
Across the school we 
continue to focus on 
developing pupils’ times 
table skills and are 
pleased to share that we 
have had such high 
engagement both at 
home and school.
We extend a big well done 
to the pupils who have 
played on the Times Table 
Rockstars programme 
this week, keep the hard 
work going! 
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F1 in Schools – UK Finals
It was a pleasure to accompany the Dynamic Dragons to Leeds on Saturday for the F1 in Schools UK finals. The
team worked exceedingly hard and conducted themselves brilliantly throughout the day. Whilst the team didn’t
win this year, they had an excellent day and thoroughly enjoyed themselves. We would like to thank those who
came along to support and who took pupils to Leeds on the day, thank you for helping make Saturday happen!

Parent/Carer – Drop In/Forum 
We are delighted to launch our Parent/Carer – Drop In/Forum with Mr
Hatwood. The purpose of this is to give opportunity for informal
discussions around ongoing school issues, for Mr Hatwood to share any
new developments, ideas or initiatives and to promote opportunity for
home/school links.
The first meeting has been planned for Tuesday 11th July at 5.30pm in
the school and at this meeting, times and dates for future sessions will be
agreed.
There is no need to book a place, please feel free to turn up for an
informal discussion and opportunity to hear of developments planned
for 2023/24! We look forward to seeing you there!
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Nursery – Miss Williams 100% 0 sessions

Early Years – Mrs Parker 95% 1 session

Early Years – Mrs Speed 94% 0 sessions

Year 1/2 – Mrs Mort 96% 1 session

Year 1/2 – Mrs Dobie 97% 0 sessions

Year 1/2 – Mrs Wright 100% 1 session

Year 3 – Mrs Coombes 99% 0 sessions

Year 3/4 – Miss Sedgwick 94% 0 sessions

Year 4 – Mrs Shelmerdine 96% 3 sessions

Year 5 – Mr Holmes 89% 0 sessions

Year 5/6 – Mr Szymura 96% 0 sessions

Year 6 – Miss Jones 97% 0 sessions

Whole School 96% 6 sessions
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Attendance and Punctuality
We continue to focus on improving attendance and punctuality at school, you can see how each class
has been doing in the table below. Attendance has improved this week which is positive, let’s keep this
up over the next few weeks!

”let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your Father in 
Heaven.” Matthew 5:16

Year 1/2 – Fact files
Pupils in Year 1 and 2 have been busy
creating fact files on various sea
creatures this week as part of their
current unit of work. Pupils worked
hard to research and present their
findings in small groups, their
finished products look incredible!
Well done year 1/2.


